Freedom of Information Act 2000 – council owned residential properties
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Please provide details of all residential properties owned by Leicester City Council. Please provide this in a excel spread sheet format with the following headings. House Number, Street name, area, city/town post code, type of property i.e. house/flat/bungalow and type of construction. i.e. brick, wimpy no fines, bisf etc

Answer:
Please see attached list of occupied residential properties owned by Leicester City Council.
Please note, the Council does not hold construction type for all properties.  This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

I can confirm that Leicester City Council holds the information of its empty residential properties.

However, we are withholding that information since we consider that the exemption

under Section 31 of the Act applies, 

Section 31(1)(a) – Law Enforcement

Section 31 states:

(1) Information which is not exemption information by virtue of Section 30 is

exempt information if its disclosure under the Act would, or would be likely to,

prejudice-

(a) The prevention or detection of crime
Empty properties are an obvious target for vandalism, theft, arson and

squatting. 
Any criminal activity at an empty property would undoubtedly have a considerable

impact upon property owners, occupiers, neighbours and the neighbourhood in

general. Criminal activity would likely cause distress and have a detrimental effect

upon property value, causing loss and damage. The efficient deployment of Police

resources would be affected and would therefore likely to be prejudicial to the

prevention or detection of crime.

The Council is satisfied that the disclosure of the requested information would be

likely to prejudice the prevention or detection of crime, however this exemption is

also subject to a public interest test.

It is considered that the greater public interest therefore lies in not providing the

information at this time.  Incoming to that conclusion, the public interest in providing

the information has been carefully weighed against any prejudice to the public

interest that might arise from withholding the information; in all the circumstances of

the case, the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public

interest in disclosing the information.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


